

July 11, 2024

Linda White Bruce County

Via Email: LWhite@brucecounty.on.ca

Dear Ms. White,

## Re: Request for the Ontario Ministry of Health to Pause Service Level Reductions

Please be advised that at their meeting on Monday July 8, 2024, Council of the Municipality of Meaford passed the following resolution of support:

Moved by: Councillor Uhrig

Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Keaveney

That Council of the Municipality of Meaford support the County of Bruce's request to the Ontario Ministry of Health to implement an immediate pause on all planned and future service level reductions and closures at hospitals within the Bruce, Grey Huron region.

Carried - Resolution #2024-25-12

Yours sincerely,

**Alexandra Croce** 

Acting Clerk
Municipality of Meaford
21 Trowbridge Street West, Meaford
519 538-1060 x 1110| acroce@meaford.ca

cc. resolutions@amo.on.ca